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Subject: Extension of TfL funding deal to 4 February 2022 

 

Dear Members 
 

We have today agreed a further short-term extension to our current funding 
agreement with the Government. The extension will continue to 4 February 2022 and 
will allow us to run services and meet all our contractual commitments until then.  
   
No new Government funding has been provided for borough funding and active 
travel during the extension period. Funds already allocated from both the June 
settlement and the Government's Active Travel Fund are still available to continue 
the delivery of agreed projects, but we are unfortunately not able to allocate any new 
funding to boroughs during the extension period.  
  
I understand this is disappointing, however we are grateful for this support and, given 
the very short-term nature of this new funding extension, work must now continue to 
engage the Government in meaningful discussion on long-term sustained funding so 
that a hugely damaging period of managed decline can be avoided.  
   
We are determined to play our full role in the next phase of pandemic and continue 
to support the capital as we have to date.   
  

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to ask.  
Kind regards,  
 

Strategic Engagement Lead 

Transport for London 
 


